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Telephone Transition 

 

As required by WCPSS, our phone system has transitioned to the new system.  The main office number is still 

the same at 919-870-4250, but now you will select 1 of 3 options: 1 for Student Services, 2 for attendance, or 0 

for the operator. The operator is the main desk.  All other phone numbers have now reverted to extensions.  If 

you know your party’s extension, you can dial it when you hear the recording.    

Our personalized greeting, with inclement weather messages when appropriate, can be heard when you press 0 

on days the school is closed. 

 

Health Assessment Form and Immunizations 

 

North Carolina public school attendance laws require that parents/legal guardians provide to the school, within 

30 days of their child’s first day of attendance: 

1) An immunization record documenting all required immunizations  

2) A physical completed within one calendar year prior to the date of attendance, if your child has never 

attended a school in North Carolina 

 

While almost all families have provided this information, some have not.  Beginning Monday, October 24 

students who have not provided this information will be excluded from school.  These families will receive a 

separate phone message and their students received a letter on Friday, October 14. 

 

Student Section Showdown 

 

Leesville is the defending Student Section Showdown champion and a finalist this year.  Please begin voting 

daily now through 12:00 p.m. on Wednesday, October 19.  You can vote once a day by texting “HSOT 

Leesville” to 313131.  You can vote an additional time per day by downloading the HSOT app on your phone 

and choosing Leesville.  Please help us by voting once via text and once via app each day from now until 

Wednesday, October 19. 

 

ITS Haunted House 

 

On October 27 and 28, ITS Troupe #5540 will present their annual Haunted House Experience at Leesville 

Road High School Auditorium.  Tickets are $10 ($7 per ticket for groups of 5 or more).  The Haunted House is 

open from 6 to 9 p.m. and features games and fun for the whole family.  However, we recommend this event for 

ages 12 and up (younger children must have a parent with them to enter the Haunted House).  Tickets are 

purchased at the door. 

 

Ticket to Play for Winter Sports 

 

Ticket to Play for winter sports will be held on October 17, 18, and 19 during lunch and after school (2:30-3:15) 

in room 1301.  We will stop checking eligibility each lunch at 12:40.  THIS WILL BE THE ONLY TIME 

TICKET TO PLAY WILL BE OFFERED.  If you do not get your "ticket" during these times, you will not 

be able to try out for a winter sport.  Remember that every athlete must have a current physical on file (within 

one year).  All paperwork that is not currently on file must be submitted prior to Ticket to Play or brought with 

the student-athlete the day of Ticket to Play.  Even if you are currently playing a fall sport, you MUST get your 

ticket during this time.  Please contact Coach Rogers (jrrogers@wcpss.net) with any questions. 

 

 

mailto:jrrogers@wcpss.net


Two-hour Delay on Tuesday, November 8 

 

Please be aware that all Wake County schools will open on a two-hour delay Tuesday, November 8 because of 

the anticipated high traffic on Election Day.  School buses will pick up students two hours later than their 

regular daily schedule. 

 

BBQ Fundraiser for Dance Ensemble 

 

The LRHS Dance Ensemble will hold their annual BBQ fundraiser this Saturday, October 15 in the LRHS front 

teacher parking lot from 11:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  Join them to grab a BBQ meal and support the Dance 

ensemble as they raise money to go to Disney.  The cost is $10 per plate. Drinks and dessert will also be 

available. 

 

Parent Parking 

 

This is a reminder that parents and students should not park, pick up, or drop off in the back circle near the 

stadium in front of the Murphy Building.  This area is for students who require specific district-provided 

transportation. 

 
SMART Lunch Update 

 

 Thank you for your patience and help with SMART Lunch.  I am happy to report that we met our tutorial goal 

of 20% attendance with an average daily attendance of 21% last week.  Please continue to remind and 

encourage your students to attend tutorials (once a week if they are earning all As-Cs and twice a week if they 

are earning anything lower that a C).   

 

Pre-ACT 

 

All 10th grade students will take the Pre-ACT on Friday, October 21.  The test lasts 3 ½ hours.  All students 

must bring their own calculator for testing.   

 

Calendar Highlights 

 

 Monday, October 17: Blood Drive  

 Tuesday, October 18: PowderPuff Game at 6:30 p.m. 

 Wednesday, October 19: PSAT Testing 

 Thursday, October 20:  Underclassmen Picture Retake Day 

 Friday, October 21:  Early Release Day 

 Friday, October 21:  Pre-ACT Testing 

 Monday, October 31: Inclement Weather Make-up Day (School for students) 

 

Attachments: 

     N/A      

 

 


